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2021 in Review.  Like most Districts, 2021 was very challenging due to Covid.  Our groups and 
members continue working hard on recovery, with many returning to in-person meetings. While not 
optimum, many members are finding the abundance of zoom meetings a real benefit, particularly 
when other fellowship options are limited. Our recovery horizons are expanded by participating in 
international zoom meetings.   

 1. Meetings.    District 4 is now supporting 29 meetings, 15 meetings are in person only, 6 are 
hybrid and 8 are zoom only. In the past month we have added two new meetings.

 2. GR meetings  .   We are still holding our every other month GR meeting via zoom, but are 
looking for a larger venue that will allow better social distancing for an in person meeting.  
However, we are planning to start an informal face-to-face meeting during the intervening 
months.

 3. Panel 61 Positions  .   As of this this date, we are missing an Alternate GR and Alateen 
coordinator. We may have an AGR soon. We have a team of AMIAS who are doing extremely 
well in managing and promoting our Alateen program.

 4. Public Outreach   (PO).  Our formal PO efforts in the past quarter been greatly reduced due to 
the holidays and the Omicron Variant.  We look forward to getting back to an active PO 
program soon.
(a) Multiple members have taken advantage of workshops put on by Area 9 during the fall.

 5. Communications  
(a) D4 Zoom Account.  We continue to use the District 4 zoom account, allowing large 

meetings and workshops to be easily done. 

(b) Web Site. Our web master, Rae D, continues to improve and add additional information to 
our web site.

(c) Reaching out to GR’s. Through hard work by our group records person, Carol C, we now 
have re-established contacts at all active meetings.

 6. Alateen.   We have six AMAIS in District 4. 
(a) The face-to-face Alateen meeting that restarted in Ormond Beach continues, we are 

looking to establish a second meeting in the north part of District 4.
(b) We continue to encourage D4 members to become AMIAS’. 
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